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PB Meeting Minutes & 

Public Hearing 
March 25, 2024 

Planning Board Meeting  

March 25, 2024 

7:00 PM 

8:15 PM 

Board members Keisha Garnett, John Bonanno, Carol Goode, Dustin Bachelder, and Paul Henninger 

were present. Jim Madgey was present in the audience as well. 

At the first meeting in March, a new Chair and Vice Chair need to be elected. Motion made to elect 

Keisha as Chair and John as Vice Chair. Motion passed unanimously. 

Minutes from February 19th meeting approved with some minor grammatical corrections. 

Board members agreed to table the Marijuana Ordinance until the next meeting so that new members 

could do some research on it before we go headfirst. 

Emma explained that there was an overwhelming amount of support at the Annual Town Meeting to 

have selectboard and Planning Board meetings recorded. The municipal officers agreed to record 

meetings and post them on YouTube. Equipment was ordered this week and still needs to be tested out 

so we will probably not start recording until May. Emma will notify the board before that meeting to 

make them aware that they will now be recorded.  

Board members welcomed Jim Madgey to the meeting. He is interested in one of the alternate positions 

on the Planning Board. He lives on the North end of town and moved here in 2016. He’s run many 

businesses throughout his life, all over the country. He still has businesses now but no longer runs them. 

He is retired and felt that he didn’t have much to do during the day, so he felt that becoming more 

involved in the town happenings would keep him busy. 

The board reviewed the Planning Board By-Laws that have not been updated since 2010. The board 

approved the By-Laws with the appropriate changes made.  

The next meeting will be on April 15th at 7:00 PM. The board also mentioned that they would like to add 

the Pledge of Allegiance to the beginning of the meetings. 

Meeting adjourned at 8:15 PM. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Emma Ouellette 


